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Attached is the “strawman” model that I agreed to provide at the last Open Meeting.  I have developed this “strawman” in consultation with the ERCOT staff. 

The “strawman” describes a roadmap for continuing to evolve the ERCOT’s market model in a way that is consistent with the FERC’s proposed Standard Market Design.  The “strawman’s” purpose is to start an iterative process between the market participants, the Commission staff and the Commission on steps to improve the ERCOT model.  The governing idea is that ERCOT can begin a series of evolutionary steps which solve existing operational problems and which are consistent with a more granular market structure, but which will allow ERCOT and the market participant’s sufficient flexibility and time to evaluate the results of each step and determine whether to make the next investment.  ERCOT could stop at any point along the way where there is agreement that further steps are not warranted.

The “strawman” is premised on the idea that the following issues should be addressed to improve the ERCOT market design:

1. ERCOT would benefit from improving the operational efficiency of its dispatch. 

2. ERCOT would benefit from significantly minimizing uplifted congestion costs.

In developing feedback to the strawman, it would be helpful if the Wholesale Market Subcommittee could provide answers to the following questions:

1. Does the strawman achieve the objective of improving the ERCOT market design? 

2. What are the benefits and costs of this approach?  How do the benefits and costs of this approach compare to other approaches?

3. Are there “no regrets” steps in the strawman (such as lowering “category 4” OOM costs) ERCOT should take regardless of the approach taken?

4. What changes should be made to the strawman to balance the goals of improving the ERCOT market design and costs to the market? 

I suggest that the Wholesale Market Subcommittee consider the “strawman” and any other feedback that they have received from the Commission at its February 26th meeting.  Then provide the Commission with one or two pages of consensus-based feedback in a filing in Project 26376 on March 10, 2003 for discussion at the open meeting on March 21, 2003.  Staff will provide the Commissioners with a status report at the open meeting on March 5, 2003 to allow the Commissioners to discuss the roadmap and provide ERCOT stakeholders with further feedback prior to the filing deadline.
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